

90 ANNUAL REPORT 2017-2018

Councillors submitted articles for the Annual Report – additional articles agreed. Aim to be signed off at the next meeting – Awaiting Councillor submissions.

91 ASB IN LEIGHTON URBAN & UDATE PLAY AREA AT PERRYFIELDS

Meetings have been held and further meetings scheduled – ASB still reported in these areas. Negotiations with PCSO Cheshire East and MVDPC to provide Youth Club for teenagers. Possible mobile Youth Club due to the rural area, A bus conversion has been discussed. Further meetings to take place next week. Venue issues due to location and logistics of the teenagers. Reluctance of some parents to provide transport and be involved. Costings to be obtained for a minibus.

-Minshull Court – agent not available – to keep trying this route to establish the plans for this building.

-Bloor Homes – Plot of land with next set of new builds.

Perryfields small play area – is in a run down condition and has been reported by residents as unsuitable for small children.

-Baby swings require replacing,

-1 piece of equipment has been removed – endeavour to have a substituted item installed

-new matting installed and tidied up

-fences and foliage tidied up

-Bench repaired/replaced

92 PLANNING MATTERS

**18/4882N COACH & HORSES INN, MIDDLEWICH ROAD, Minshull Vernon,
CW2 8SD**

Resolve – No Comments

93 NEW HOME SCHEMES

Grants available – Crewe Allocation & N/W Allocation. We will be looking to submit a business plan to access this funding. A working group was appointed for this. Councillor Weir , Councillor C Stringer & Clerk.

94 SPEEDWATCH & POLICE CLUSTER REPORTS

Cluster meeting update report was presented by Chairman Horne.

Trucam recorded a number of vehicles, Vans on Minshull New Road. It is an intention to have the Trucam on Parkers Road in the near future.

No Collision data available at the Cluster meeting.

95 BOUNDARY FENCE UPDATES

Quote comparison will be on the Agenda at the November meeting. Orders will then be placed.

96 LANDSCAPING AT VICTORIA CROSS- WHALLEYS GREEN

Discussions were held to cut back shrubbery to fences. Plant Rhododendrons & Hydrangea. To refresh top soil, hire mini digger and plant the area in the spring. This was proposed by Councillor J Weir and Seconded by Councillor C Stringer.

Working group to be formed.

97 REPORTS and SHARED INFORMATION

-Boundary Signs were not on the Agenda – to be on the November one – however Councillor Horne was pointed in the right direction to find the correct place for procurement on the WWW.
-Closing of Lime Tree Avenue was raised as a concern when Sydney Bridge is under repair/renovation. It was suggested that these complaints should be sent to highways through the links on facebook or websites on social media.
-Defib for the Telephone box – to be an agenda item for November – Councillor M McGlone had information where they are now hired to Councils and other organisations, making them maintenance free.
-HS2 updates at Town Council meeting – to advise 2 representatives will attend on 19th November 2018.

98 Date of Next Meeting

[26th November 2018](#)

APPROVED